## **MINUTES OF P&F MEETING**

Date:	1/2/2016
Location:	Faith Lutheran College, Redlands – Beveridge Rd Campus
Present:	Greg Fowler, Anthony Mueller, Lance Hewlett, Sheena Hewlett, Julie Koplick, Catherine Williams,
	Tania Russell, Pastor Brenton Altman, Paul Golle
Apologies:	Kerry Richards. Glenn Gray
Devotion:	Anthony Mueller led devotions
Confirmation minutes	Motioned by Lance Hewlett, Seconded by Anthony Mueller
accepted as read:	
Business Arising:	Nil
Inward	Thank you card for a hamper received by the Clenaghan family at Christmas.
Correspondence:	Letter from Audit Solutions Queensland dated 5/11/15.
Outward	Nil
Correspondence:	
Friends of Faith P&F	Paul Golle
New Members:	
Treasurer Report:	No Report.
Principals Report:	Student leadership program at Faith has developed very well over the years.
	TAS sport is off to a speedy start with a short 9 week term.
	Faith leaving a trail (FLAT) service tour is in June/July holidays, there are 2 groups travelling to Fokona village to work with the people of the Village. Fundraising will continue this year.
	Our online canteen is up and running for purchases from the canteen at both campuses and also the college shop.
	Specialist Science classes have been introduced in 2016 for the junior school.
	A meet and greet with the new Music tutor team will occur 2 <sup>nd</sup> Feb.
	Parent IT workshops have been proposed to run in conjunction with the P&FA meetings to learn what the students are using.
	Proposed that the next P&FA meeting be held in the LOFT so the student leaders can do a 'show and tell' about the facility.
	Anthony wished to acknowledge the work of the P&FA from 2015 and welcome the newly elected members and thank you for their service.
General Business:	Tania suggested that the IT sessions were a great idea to run before the P&FA meetings, topic ideas for the college to decide.

Julie asked about the online ordering process as she is finding it difficult to sign up, Anthony said he will investigate into the sign up process and also if students will be able to purchase items with cash from the Junior school. Tania proposed that the next P&FA meeting be held in the LOFT for March, everyone agreed. Catherine mentioned the first Funfest meeting for the year be held on Feb 29<sup>th</sup> at Link road and for all the stall holders to attend. Our Gold sponsors are Australian Framing Solutions, Fruition Tuition, Redland Bay Roofing Truss. Bronze sponsors: Private Chef's Brisbane, Roamin Pizza and Solahart. The welcome BBQ was going to be on 26 Feb but has changed to 19 Feb as it clashes with the Middle school camp, invitations are being sent out. Volunteers are needed for the night, around 6 needed. Greg said he will cook, Tania and Paul will serve, Natalie will sell soft drinks, please contact Catherine if there are more volunteers. Catherine will book the jumping castles for the night with possibly 2 different themes as having 2 jumping castles will reduce the waiting time for the children. Anthony mentioned that the Junior school information night will be held on Wednesday, 17 Feb from 5.15-6.15pm for all parents followed by individual class sessions afterwards and there will be 2 sessions possible to attend. Catherine mentioned that the Faith bus has a new colourful design with pictures of the school and students on the bus, those that have seen it said it looks great. Julie mentioned that information for the Senior students has been great. Anthony talked about new 'Agile learning' classes meeting at the same time instead of 4 x classes of 25 being separated into students learning needs, Math, English and religion. Pastor Brenton is looking forward to it and said it will be beneficial Meeting closed by Pastor Brenton @7.55pm prayer by: **Next meeting:** Link Road 29 February – Funfest meeting